Youth Report 4-12-22

Working with Justin Armenta on the Junior Open for this year. We are teaming up to hoist the event. It will also be a double tournament. Meaning that we will hoist a Bass youth tournament at the same time let the kids count their fish for both events. But on the Bass side it will have to be a legal fish to be counted no white Bass.

We had some donations come in.

- First one was \$4800 and had a letter attach, the money could only be used for kids - travel to camps or tournaments gas and lodging no meals covered. A check \$2000 was written to Ben Allen for Kurt Dove Bass Pro Bass camp for kids. Due to he raised this money.
- Next was \$500 for our upcoming events-
- Money was used for purchasing tackle for a youth club starting in Farmington. We purchased 6 rods, tackle to get them started and tackle for our April event.

We had our April Meeting at 7 springs hatchery kid's pond. I had 43 kids show up. Everyone caught 3-5 fish. Global opportunities joint venture with us and brought out 2 fly fishing guides. We also did the event under their insurance due to most kids we not BASS members.

Next Purchases for the youth account will be for second insurance but only covers our Albuquerque club and any boating at Navajo and the Butte. It's from Philadelphia insurance. They had also drafted us a waver form that will be used. We are going with this due to we get kids coming out that our not Bass members and would not be covered under its insurance.